
SANDOVAL COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
COVENING AS THE CANVASSING BOARD 

COMMISSION CHAMBERS 
JUNE 8, 2016 – 10 A.M. 

MINUTES 
 

1. Call to order 
Chairman Madalena called meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Present were Chairman Madalena, Vice 
Chair Scherzinger, Commissioner Dominguez, Commissioner Chapman and Commissioner 
Walters. 
 

2. Begin the Canvassing Process for the Primary Election of June 7, 2016 
County Clerk Eileen Garbagni and Bureau of Elections Director Bernice Chavez requested to begin 
the canvassing process for the Primary Election of June 7, 2016.  Commissioner Walters requested 
a specific date and time the canvass would begin.  Clerk Garbagni stated it would begin on June 9, 
2016 at 9:00 a.m. The chairman of both political parties will be notified of the beginning of the 
canvass process. 
  

3. Recess until June 16, 2016 at 4 p.m. 
Commissioner Walters motion to recess until June 16, 2016 at 4 p.m., second by Commissioner 
Chapman.  Motion passed.  Vote was unanimous. 
 
 

 


